
 

Thursday 15th December 2022 
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, 
  

      

It has been a very festive last week of term. This has been helped by the sudden 
snowfall at the weekend that made both of our buildings look like the front of a 
Christmas Card (see the picture of Randall Place above!). At the start of this week, St 
Alfege Church was filled with parents who were entertained by our children singing a 
selection of seasonal songs. The quality of the singing was excellent and a big thank 
you to all our pupils for their dedication to this event. 

  
A big thank you to our parents, staff and pupils in Years 1, 2 and 3 for showing our 
school the value of perseverance, as we dealt with the challenges of heating. I am 
glad to report that the boiler is now fixed and our buildings are warm again! 

  
It has been a wonderful term. Our children continue to make great progress with their 
learning across the curriculum and I look forward to seeing their work next term. 

  
For now, on behalf of the staff and governors of James Wolfe Primary School, may I 
wish all of our families a happy and peaceful Christmas. Here’s to a great start to 
2023. I look forward to seeing everyone in the new year. 

  
Happy Christmas! 

Kind regards, 
Mr Harris 

 

 



 

 
  

AFTER-SCHOOL ACTIVITIES 

The letter regarding next term's after-school activities, with details of how to set up 
your account and book, was sent out on Monday and a copy can be found 

at https://www.jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk/school-newsletters-and-parent-letters. 
Please check your spam/adjust your settings if you think you did not receive it. 

 
Next term's after-school activities will commence the week beginning Monday 16th 

January 2023, and run for ten weeks. Bookings opened yesterday at 
1pm. Activities have a limited availability, with prices from £5.00 to £7.00 per 
session. Places are booked on a first-come, first served basis. Parents of 

children eligible for the benefit Free School Meals, who are entitled to one free 
activity, should contact the school office after setting up their account. 

 

 

 
  

HELP FOR LOW-INCOME FAMILIES 

The Royal Borough of Greenwich are concerned that many families do not know that 
they can access extra help and entitlements (such as free school meals, school 

clothing/journey grants and social security benefits) because they don’t know they 
can claim. There are also local and national schemes to help residents struggling 
with rising living costs. We encourage everyone to read the leaflet on our website 
at https://tinyurl.com/549d3ksx and to contact the Welfare Rights Service to check 

that they are not missing out on extra help and support.  

 

 

 
  

DINNERS 

Please can parents note that a swap from packed lunches to school dinners, or vice 
versa, can only be made on the first day back after a holiday. If you wish to make a 

change, please ensure we are informed on your child's return to school. 

 

https://www.jameswolfe.greenwich.sch.uk/school-newsletters-and-parent-letters
https://tinyurl.com/549d3ksx


 

 
  

FUNDS FOR FAMILIES WITH CHILDREN ENTITLED TO FREE SCHOOL MEALS 

Funds will once again be provided over the holiday by Royal Greenwich to those 
FSM families who consented. If parents/carers are not in receipt of Free School 

Meals for their child but feel they would qualify, they should apply 
at https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals. Should you find you are not 

eligible but are experiencing hardship, please contact the school. 

 

 

 

  

 
 
Hi everyone, 
  

 
  
The FJWS would like to wish you all a healthy, happy holidays! We will be back in 
January with a date for our EGM -- there is still time to step up and be part of this amazing 
team! The Chair and Secretary positions are still available. If you are considering it, 
please get it touch with us. 
 
Stay safe and we will see you in 2023! 
  
Please follow/like us on Twitter/Facebook to find out more about what we do, as well as 
about upcoming social/fundraising events.  All are welcome!  
  

Email: friendsofJWS@gmail.com  
Facebook: https://en-gb.facebook.com/FJWSGreenwich 

Twitter: https://twitter.com/fjwsgreenwich 
   

 

mailto:friendsofJWS@gmail.com
https://en-gb.facebook.com/FJWSGreenwich
https://twitter.com/fjwsgreenwich


 

IMPORTANT DATES 

 

Autumn Term 2022 

 
Monday 5th Dec. to Friday 16th December -- Year 4 Sun Daily Swimming Course 
Monday 5th Dec. to Friday 16th Dec. -- Year 4 Mercury Daily Swimming Course 

Thursday 15th December -- School Choir Carol Singing Trip to Canary Wharf 
Thursday 15th December -- Royal Hill Christmas Dinner 

Friday 16th December -- Royal Hill Advent Window Opening (3:15pm) 
Friday 16th December -- Class Parties - Children May Wear Party Clothes 

Friday 16th December -- Last Day of Term 
 

Spring Term 2023 

 
Tuesday 3rd January -- First Day of Term - INSET DAY 
Wednesday 4th January -- Years R-6 Return to School 

Wednesday 4th January -- Nursery Closed 
Thursday 5th January -- Nursery Children Return to School 

Friday 6th January -- Year 5 Rugby Gala (Hervey Road Sports Ground) 
Monday 9th January -- Year 3 Poplar Trip to Horniman Museum 

Monday 9th January -- Year 4-6 Centre Trip to Workshop at Imperial War Museum 
Tuesday 17th January -- Year 4 Choir Trip to Young Voices at the O2 

Wednesday 18th January -- Year 3 Oak Trip to Horniman Museum 
Wednesday 18th January -- Year 5 Jupiter & Neptune Trips to Maritime Museum 
Wednesday 18th January -- Girls' Football Fixture Day at Meridian Sports Ground 

Thursday 19th January -- Year 5 Earth & Mars Trips to Maritime Museum 
Friday 20th January -- Year 2 Trip to Tower of London 

Thursday 26th Jan. to Friday 27th January -- Year 6 Trips to Imperial War Museum 
Thursday 26th January -- Boys' Football Team Fixture Day  

 

  

  



 

 

Children and young people who are 
eligible for benefits-related free school 

meals can get a free holiday club place this 
Christmas. The Royal Greenwich Holiday 

Food and Fun programme is back, offering 
families free holiday club spaces over the 

festive break. Every club will provide a 
healthy lunch, as well as activities ranging 

from coding to gymnastics – and 
everything inbetween. Children aged 

between 4 and 16, and receiving or eligible 
for benefits-related free school meals, can 

claim a spot. Clubs are inclusive to 
children and young people with SEND, and 
some clubs can provide additional support 

such as small groups, 1:1 or specialist 
support. Holiday Food and Fun will run 
between December 19th and December 

30th -- families should contact clubs 
directly to book their space. For more 

information, please 
visit http://royalgreenwich.gov.uk/holidayfood

andfun, 
or https://www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk/holiday
meals for times and locations of free meals. 

 

http://royalgreenwich.gov.uk/holidayfoodandfun
http://royalgreenwich.gov.uk/holidayfoodandfun
https://www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk/holidaymeals
https://www.royalgreenwich.gov.uk/holidaymeals


  

  

  



 

 
 

 NATIONAL POETRY DAY COMPETITION 

So many wonderful entries have been chosen for our Young Writers: Imagine -
- Through The Eyes Of... poetry competition, which we launched to celebrate 

National Poetry Day back in October. In this competition, children were asked to 
write a poem from another point of view. The parents of children chosen for 

publication have now been notified via letters from the Young Writers Team. Please 
can parents who have received one of these letters ensure they complete 

the permission for work to be published via pupil letter or the Young Writers online 
portal by Sunday 18th December. If permission is not received by this date, 

unfortunately their child's work cannot be published. 
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